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Rudston Tennis Club 
 

We are looking for players of all abilities 

to join our small, but friendly club. We 
offer a range of opportunities to play 
socially, both indoors and outdoors all 
year round, with optional league matches 
for men and ladies teams now under way. 

Day memberships also available for    
players wishing to play on a casual basis. 
Whether you are looking to give tennis a 
try for the first time or you are an     
experienced player, phone Jane Crossley 

on 07894228956 for more information. 

KILHAM PLAYGROUP 
 
Playgroup is on Wednesday 
mornings 9.30am - 11am, 
term time only at Kilham 
Village Hall. £2 per child 
over 6 months, £1 for under 
6 months. Refreshments 
included for children and 
parents. Lots of toys,     
ride-ons and books to keep 
the  little one entertained. 
Everyone welcome! 

PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 

Next Parish Council Meeting 
 
The next Parish Council meeting is to be held on 8th July 2025 at 
7.00pm in the Village Hall.  

    Should you wish to report any relevant concerns, make comments, or 
submit items for discussion at future meetings, please do not hesitate to 

contact Jennifer Hobson (Clerk) during office hours on the following    
details:  

Tel: 07542874957 
Email: clerk@burtonflemingpc.co.uk  

Annual Report 
 
This year’s Annual Report for Burton Fleming is available to view online 
at www.burtonflemingpc.co.uk if anyone wishes to do so. 

Burton Fleming Parish Council Annual Accounts 
 
The Parish Council Annual Return is complete. A copy of the accounts will 
be published online. For any registered elector who is wishing to inspect 
the financial records for year ended 2024, these documents will be 
available on reasonable notice from the Clerk, commencing Tuesday 3rd 
June 2025 and ending on Monday 14 July 2025.  

  

Edition #428                         June 2025 

Items for publication in the July/August issue should reach me by 25/6/25  
Contact Carly and Rob Webb - burtonflemingnewsletter@gmail.com 

http://www.burtonflemingpc.co.uk
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Yesteryears Day - Thursday 12th June 2025 
Burton Fleming will be visited by some of the vehicles attending the Race 
the Waves Weekend, along with other Vintage and Classic vehicles. You 
will get the chance to get up close and chat with the owners. There will 
be club stands, with static displays too. Homemade refreshments will be 
served in the village hall, along with Gift, Craft and Charity stalls. If you 
would like a stall or if you are able to volunteer with the fundraising on 
the day, please get in touch, either in person, via messenger or using   
infoyesteryears@btinternet.com 

Burton Fleming Hedgehog News 
Welcome to SUMMER in Burton Fleming, hopefully lots of our hedgehogs 
will be having hoglets. 
If you are able to keep your hedgehog food stations, in and around the 
village running with plenty of water and food to ensure our mummy 
hedgehogs have plenty to eat and drink, it would be very much            
appreciated.  
 
Hedgehog favourite  Food: 
• Dried kitten biscuits- No fish flavour please (Kitten is easier for 

hoglets) 
• Spikes semi moist hedgehog food 
• Wet cat food in jelly – No fish flavour please 
• Dried mealworms in very small amounts 
• LOTS OF WATER! 
ADVICE ON WHAT TO DO FOR A HEDGEHOG FRIENDLY VILLAGE 
As well as providing access to roam, here are some other things to do to 

help hedgehogs; 
Before using a strimmer, make sure the area to cut is clear 

For a couple of days after applying wood preservative at ground   
level, protect your work from hedgehogs who like to lick it! It 

makes them very poorly. 
Stop or reduce the amount of pesticides and poisons used. 
Move piles of rubbish to a new site before burning them. 

Ensure netting is kept at a safe height. 
Check compost heaps before digging a fork in. 

Cover drains and deep holes. 
Ensure there is an easy route out of ponds and pools. 

A hedgehog lying in the sun wobbling as it walks or with flies around 
it needs help. Use a gardening glove to collect it up, bring it    

indoors in a box and cover with an old fleece. 
If you see any hedgehogs out during the day, it usually means they 

are in distress so please seek advice from either myself Ali  
(07734053699) or Jo Pickering (East Yorkshire Hedgehog    

Rescue) from Langtoft (07717552624) who rescues hedgehogs 
and rehabilitates them ready for release.  

Thanking you all for supporting Burton Fleming Hedgehogs.  
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SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S BURTON FLEMING                                          
& ST JAMES FORDON CONTINUED… 
 
chapter of Acts reflects stories of God’s appearance and affirms the 
earlier message of John the Baptist – that Jesus would baptise with the 
Holy Spirit and Fire. 
 
The same Holy Spirit, which empowered the disciples of Christ          
empowers us. Christians become risk takers as their faith in God grows 
in order to become positive examples, good neighbours with growing    
self-awareness, carers of those around us, helping where we can, in 
whatever way we can. Yes, some of us do have our challenges, struggles 
and life can sometimes be imperfect. However, we persevere by faith 
knowing that “Joy will come in the morning”, so we maintain our trust in 
God. 
 
Enjoy June but don’t get sunburnt! 
Love & blessings, 
Revd Barbara 

“Friends of God’s Acre” 

Coffee Morning, June 21st 10am – 12pm in Hunmanby Community    
Centre. Admission £2 includes coffee & biscuits, Various stalls Raffle 
– Cakes – Gifts – Bottle tombola. 

All proceeds for on going maintenance God’s Acre Cemetery. 
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SERVICES AT ST CUTHBERT’S BURTON FLEMING                                          
& ST JAMES FORDON 

 
June 1st    NO SERVICE 
 1st 3pm Holy Communion at Fordon.        Rev Barbara 
 8th 11am Holy Communion for Pentecost                    
 15th 11am Morning Worship with Holy Baptism   Rev Barbara 
 22nd 11am Benefice Service at Wold Newton 
 29th 11am Celebration of our Young People          Rev Barbara   
   A time for song, poetry, prayer, all wrapped round 
   with fun and laughter. 
       
POPINS - Do come along & join us between 10 – 11.30am every Tuesday. 
We have a warm space and a friendly welcome for all, with                 
refreshments, a chat and fellowship. We look forward to meeting old 
friends and meeting new ones. Never short of chit chat & laughter.  
We now host the Post Office from 10 – 12noon where you can have all 
the usual services with a lovely selection of cards. We now stock the 
Driffield & Wolds weekly newspaper for the cost of £1 and the free 
monthly Echo newspaper. These can be delivered locally if you contact 
Trish Stanfield on 01262 470414 to arrange. 
 
We want to celebrate our young people on the 29th June, so please do 
come and join us, we have much to be thankful for. 
 
We are holding our OPEN DAY at Fordon on the 1st June from 1pm until 
4pm. We have great fun on these days…. Tombola, fruit and veg stall, 
Audrey’s squares, plenty of chatter, and meeting new and old friends, 
tea, coffee and delicious cakes, yummy. It’s our major fund raise so 
pleas try to support us. 
 
A FEW WORDS FROM ME 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
Welcome to the month of June. The Sun is warming, the birds are   
chirping, the flowers are blooming, and the garden is growing. Coming 
swiftly after Ascension Day, 29th May, officially the 40th day of   
Easter (or 39 days after Easter Sunday), the month of June reminds us 
that we are nearly half-way through 2025. 
 
June is an important month for the church The first Sunday of June is 
the Principal Feast, the Day of Pentecost.  
 
We celebrate Pentecost on Sunday, 8th June, in memory of those who, 
gathered together, suddenly heard a sound from heaven nearly 2,000 
years ago like a strong wind which filled their house resulting in tongues 
like fire resting on them. The Bible narrative’s language from the second  

3 

May Lottery Winners  
 
1st Prize Archie Gooderham £25 
2nd Prize Gill Pike          £15 
3rd Prize Barry Clough  £10 
4th Prize Dave Warcup  £5 
 
Notification of monthly winners will be posted in the notice board in 
the village hall and on the Burton Fleming Past and Present Facebook 
page. 
 
The LOTTERY has been running since July 1984 and has been a valuable 
source of income for the Village Hall. £55 is paid out in prizes every 
month with the remainder going into our funds which pays for our       
insurance. 
 
If you feel you would like to be part of it, please contact Sarah 
King on 07906579077. 
 
You can pay by bank transfer (Burton Fleming Village Hall Fund. Sort 
code – 20-75-92, account number 60231185) or cash with the draw 
taking place every 3rd  Friday of the month. Due to the village shop 
having closed it is drawn by two members of the committee through 
a random number generator on the computer, saved for secure      
purposes, and advertised at the Village Hall, the Village Notice 
Board, Facebook Burton Fleming Past & Present and in future    
newsletters.  
 
Village Hall News 
 
The diary is getting booked up already with entertainment nights and 
children’s/adult celebrations, birthdays, and anniversaries. 
 
The May VE Day Coffee morning and Sunday afternoon event was a    
fantastic success, with a grant from ERYC to supply the refreshments 
and a new Union village flag, we still raised £254.00 from kind donations.  
We should like to thank all those that helped to set up on the Friday and 
attended over the weekend. Thank you to all that brought memorabilia to 
display.   
 
During the weekend we had a visit from ERYC food hygiene team, and 
they awarded the Village Hall kitchen with 5 stars. Thank You to all the 
volunteers who ensured this rating was achieved. 

BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS 

JUNE 2025 
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BURTON FLEMING VILLAGE HALL  
NEWS & DIARY OF EVENTS 

JUNE 2025 

Ongoing Weekly Diary Dates  
 
PLEASE REMEMBER THE POST OFFICE IS IN THE 
VILLAGE HALL ON MONDAY AND FRIDAY 10am – 
12noon & TUESDAYS AT THE CHURCH, EVERY 
WEEK. You can find your CADDY BAGS free of 
charge along with the ECHO Newspaper. There is 
also a selection of cards for sale. Please use the Post 
Office so we don't lose this service!!! 
 
The Whist Drives are normally held on the 1st Thursday in the month. 
Everybody is welcome. £2.50 including tea/coffee and biscuits plus a 
raffle. Please contact Kate Mercer - 01262470556/ 07860478867. 
 
Chair aerobics - @ 1.00pm every Monday  
Kick Boxing - @ 6.30pm every Monday  
Phoenix Cheer Kids – Tuesdays 4 – 6.15pm  
Indoor Bowls - stopped for summer 
 
June Diary Dates 
Thursday 12th - RACE THE WAVES come down to see the cars and     
motorbikes and enjoy the refreshments and stalls. 
 
Saturday 28th - Mamma Mia evening - see page 5 for details. 
 
We have our own web site now burtonflemingvillagehall.co.uk where you 
can find a up to date calendar of events. 
 
If you are having a celebration of any kind, please look round our       

beautiful village hall with its 
reasonable rates of £10/ph 
for residents, non-residents 
£12.50 ph and businesses 
are £15/ph. Our new sound    
system and screen can be 
hired for an additional 
£25.00 per event. 
 
All larger parties can be 
quoted for, taking into     
account numbers and       
duration. Please contact 
Kate Mercer 01262470556/ 
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BURTON FLEMING PLAYGROUND NEWS 

Please note:  
NO dogs are     
allowed in the      
playground! 
Children are     
parents’/carers’ 
responsibility! 

als@blyth-co.uk 


